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OLW NEWS 2018 
Tel:    9460 6684 
Email: principal@olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au 
 

       Issue: 39                Date: Monday, December 17, 2018  

   

Dear Parents & Families, 
  Thank you to all the families who 
attended our Christmas Concert last 
Wednesday evening. The children looked 
fantastic in their costumes and it was 
great chance to come together with Peter 
Kearney and showcase the skills of our 
students with some beautiful singing and 
playing of percussion instruments. Thank 
you also to all the staff worked with the 
students to learn the songs and be 
prepared for the evening. 
END OF YEAR REPORTS 
 End of Year Reports were 
distributed today. Included in the Report 
envelope will be an information sheet on 
how to place your child's Booklist order 
for 2019 so that families have the 
opportunity place their orders before 
Christmas. Please read through the 
information carefully as some items 
purchased in previous years, such as an 
art smock or pencils, can now be brought 
back at the commencement of next year 
and only need purchasing if new items 
are required.  
GRADUATION MASS & 
SUPPER 
 Our Year 6 
Graduation Mass and 
Supper is being held 
tonight, commencing 
with Mass at 7.00pm. In addition to the 
Graduation Pack, each student will also 
receive a Graduation Signature Bear as a 
gift from the P & F. We ask that each 
family bring a plate of food to share for 
supper in the Hall. 
2019 CLASSES 
Year 1 – Year 6 students will spend a 
session with their 2019 class on 
Wednesday December 19. On this day 
the students will spend an hour or so 
working with their new cohort and will 
 

also bring home booking information for 
the Beginning of Year Testing.  
PARENTS & FRIENDS NEWS 

The P&F mega 
Christmas Raffle tickets 
are now due back at 
school so please return 
your sold and unsold 
tickets and money asap 
as it was due back last Friday. With over 
$2,000 in prizes, it promises to be an 
exciting draw this Wednesday!  

I would like to especially thank the 
Parents and Friends Association who 
have supported and assisted with the 
many facets of school life over this past 
year. Their contributions have helped 
make this year a most successful one! 
Thank you also to everyone who has 
supported the P & F throughout the year 
to make their activities so successful.  
END OF YEAR DISMISSAL 

The 2018 school year closes on 
Wednesday December 19 at 3.30pm. 
Classes for the 2019 school year will 
commence for all students on Monday 
February 4 as Thursday January 31 and 
Friday February 4 will be Testing Days for 
students in Years 1 – 6.  

I would especially like to take this 
opportunity to thank all the staff for their 
continued hard work and dedication in 
2018. It has been another exciting year, 
and the staff have been a great support 
to me, to each other, to the students and 
to the wider community, and will 
deservedly enjoy a well-earned break.  

On behalf of the Parish and the 
School Staff of OLW, I would like to wish 
all families a safe, happy and holy 
Christmas, and we look forward to seeing 
you in the new year.  

Merry Christmas! 

Kevin Burke  

 



 

 

 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 
DECEMBER 
MON 17 YEAR 6 GRADUATION MASS 

& SUPPER – 7.00PM 
WED 19        LAST DAY FOR STUDENTS 
                        MASS @ 10.00AM 
         DISMISSAL @ 3.30PM 

  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Sacramental Dates for 2019 
 

First Eucharist (Year 3) - Commitment Mass Sunday 28th April at 10:00am 

The Sacrament of First Eucharist Sunday 26th May at 11:30am 

Confirmation (Year 6) - Commitment Mass Sunday 21st July 10:00am 

The Sacrament of Confirmation Thursday 29th August at 5:00pm 

Reconciliation (Year 2) - Commitment Mass Sunday 20th October 10:00am 

Sacrament of Reconciliation Tuesday 12th November 7:00pm 
 

OLW CHRISTMAS MASS 
TIMES 

 
Christmas Eve (24/12)  -     6.30pm   
                                        (Children’s Mass) 

- 9.00pm 
 
Christmas Day (25/12) -     8.00am 

- 10.00am 
 
Please note that there will not be a 
Midnight Mass in 2018 

LIBRARY NEWS 

All Library Books need to 
be returned A.S.A.P. so that our 
stocktake can be completed in 
order to set up in our new 
space. We would really 

appreciate your support with 
this task. 

Thank you to all the 
families who have supported 
the Scholastic Book Club 

throughout this year. 
 

THANK YOU FROM JUDY OUR 
LOLLYPOP LADY 
 Wishing Kevin, Staff and all the 
children a Merry Christmas and Best 
Wishes for the future for the Year 6 
Children – you will be greatly missed.  
Thank You to all the students at OLW 
for making my job so enjoyable 
everyday. 
Keep Safe.   
Judy (Lollypop Crossing Lady) 
 
 

Congratulations to 
Maksim Jovevski of Year 
5 who recently 
represented Australia in 
the Futsal Under 11 and 
Under 12 teams at the 
Pacific Cup in 
Hawaii.  Maksim’s Under 
11 team won the 
championship and the 
Under 12 team came 
second.   An outstanding 

achievement! 

 

END OF SCHOOL 
YEAR MASS 

 
All families are 

welcome to join us 
in celebrating our 
End of School Year 

Mass this 
Wednesday, 

December 19, at 
10.00am. 



 

 

 
  



 

 

 

 
 

 

This Wednesday is your last chance to try Classroom Cuisine! 
Thanks for the great feedback from many families about this option 

for lunches. 



 

 

 

Parish of Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury 
Presbytery: 13 Green Ave, Kingsbury, 3083 

 

Parish Priest: Fr Terry Bergin             Tel: 9462 1221            School Tel: 9460 6684 

Email: terrybergin1@bigpond.com 

 

Parish Website: OLW Kingsbury 

Mass Timetable 

Saturday – Vigil Mass: 

Sunday: 

Weekdays: 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Rosary Monday to Saturday: 

Divine Mercy Chaplet 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 

6.00PM 

8.00AM and 10.00AM 

10.00AM 

Saturday from 5.15 to 5.45PM 

9.30AM 

After Mass Daily 

Friday from 9.00 to 9.30AM 

Baptisms and Marriages by appointment: Please ring 9462 1221 

 

Entrance Antiphon:  Rejoice in the Lord always; again I say, rejoice. Indeed, the Lord is near. 

 

Communion Antiphon: Say to the faint of heart: Be strong and do not fear. Behold, our God 

will come, and he will save us. 

 

Readers for Sunday Mass   

16th Dec 6pm E Almeida 8am M Brown 10am B Hayes 

23rd Dec 6pm M Smyth 8am C Nguyen 10am M McIntosh 

 

Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion 
16th Dec 6pm K Zanini 10am A Crupi 

23rd Dec 6pm L Gangi  10am N Buchan 

  

OLW Church Cleaning Roster 

22nd Dec Professional Cleaners 

OLW Sacristy Linen Laundering Roster 
16th Dec Ahn Nguyen 

23rd Dec Margaret Sullivan 

 

6th Dec  Church Account  $1458.50 

   Presbytery Account  $697.50 

12th Dec  Church Account  $1605.00 

   Presbytery Account  $1007.00 

 

Sat 15th Dec: Please remember Jean Georgesz, 15th anniversary. 

Sun 16th Dec: Please remember Cath Mortell, 1st anniversary. 

  

Wednesday 19th Dec: 7pm Parish Reconciliation Rite. 

 

Third Sunday in advent. The third candle of advent is JOY. 

The candle is lit.  We have lit two purple candles on the advent wreath in the name of 

repentance. Now we light a pink candle for the symbol of our coming joy. 

Prayer: You come as the light of the world. Sustain in joy all those who are called to proclaim 

the Gospel amid the clamour of this busy season. Amen. 

 



 

 

 

Church cleaner wanted: Please see Agnes or Fr Terry. 

 

Vinnie’s Christmas Appeal: This weekend Vinnies members will be collecting donations in 

the foyer after masses and will be available to answer any questions. When the poor cry out, 

the Lord hears and saves them from distress. Ps, 34 v.6. Our generosity is the way the Lord 

hears and helps the poor. Money makes Vinnie’s work possible. There are envelopes for 

donations. If you require a receipt please fill in your name and address.  Please return presents 

for the kids with the tag from the Christmas tree. Contributions of non-perishable food with 

long expiry dates should be returned by 16th December. We count on you for your customary 

generosity to enable Vinnies to continue their work. 

 

Christmas masses:  
Mon 24th Dec  Carols at 6.30pm followed by Christmas eve mass.  

Mon 24th Dec  Mass at 9.00pm. No midnight mass. 

Tues 25th Dec 8.00am and 10.00am. 

   Hoping to see all at these masses over Christmas. 

 

Raffle: Thanks to all who helped with the raffle. We raised $562.60. Prize winners are: Lim 

Wang, Wanda, R Gray and J Lowe. All money will be going towards the painting of the Church 

next year. 

 

LED candles: Christmas LED candles available for purchase $3.00ea.  

 

Short term accommodation required: room required by young man from the 22nd Dec. He will 

be overseas from 24th Dec until 9th Jan and will need to come back to accommodation until he 

has found somewhere permanent. Hoping to pay under $200p/w including utilities. Argus can 

be contacted via phone 0412 533 588 or email k36630003@hotmail.com  Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ASPIRE FINANCIAL & RETIREMENT PLANNING PTY LTD 

Specialist in Taxation, Superannuation, Retirement Planning, Centrelink issues and Estate 

Planning.  Contact Mike or Gavin Jolley on 9466 8777  

ASTRO GRAPHICS  

For all your Designing & Printing needs. Contact Sue & Chris Schembri on 9350 7033 

TONY’S IT EXPERTS 

Need a computer expert? Contact Tony for a free quotation on 0423 694 938 

A & G HOME AND OFFICE FURNITURE REMOVALS.  Call 9464 3931 

BUNDOORA DRY CLEANERS (Polaris). Call 0469 784 285 


